
MINUTES OF THE BALRANALD SHIRE EUSTON BEAUTIFICATION & 
TOURISM MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT EUSTON 
COURTHOUSE ON TUESDAY 10TH NOVEMBER 2015 COMMENCING 
AT 9:00AM 
 
PRESENT:   Cr Ken Barnes (Chair), Mrs Bev Harbinson, Mrs Edna Price, 
Mr Barry Watts and John Stevenson DID.  
 
APOLOGIES:  Mayor Leigh Byron, Mrs Maureen Pupillo, Mrs Vicki Barnes 
and Mrs Vivienne McMahon.  
  
As there was no quorum a general discussion took place:  
1. Paddle Steamer Medal Profile – Medley Park 

Barry Watts suggested a background white metal panel would highlight 

the profile. A general consensus that the modification should be given 

a trial. DID to action.  

 

2. Further shade trees to be planted in Medley Art Park (possibly 

deciduous). DID to include in future works program.  

 

3. General discussion on an approach to the Men’s Shed to assist with 

paint stripping of internal court house joinery and doors. Bev Harbinson 

and Barry Watts to speak to Men’s Shed members.  

 

4.  Discussion on future project to beautify the roundabout with art works. 

Examples to be provided to next meeting.  

 

5. Cemetery gates to be repainted white in colour.  

 

6. General discussion on future project, Benanee Settlers History Drive. 

Consensus that three stop over points with display areas at each site 

be pursued. Further studies on artwork and history display to be 

provided to future meeting.  

 

7. General discussion on new river weir pool height inundating Euston 

Robinvale shared pathway and section of Euston to Loch and Weir 

pathway. DID to approach respective agencies in an effort to fund the 

required alterations / culverts to make pathways trafficable.  

 

8. Discussion on a Committee membership drive. Committee to liaise with 

Council to bring new members on board.  

 

There being no further discussion the meeting closed at 10:00am.  
 



Following closure of the meeting DID met with Mr Stephen Leslie on site at 
Berrett Park to discuss Community efforts towards beautifying and 
maintaining this park in conjunction with Council’s efforts to improve the 
waterfront embankment area.  
 
Next Meeting to be held at 9am on Tuesday 2nd February 2016 at the 
Euston Courthouse.  
 
Recommendation that the report be noted. 


